
FARINGDON TOWN COUNCIL 

The Pump House, 5 Market Place, FARINGDON, Oxfordshire, SN7 7HL 

Telephone 01367 240281  
www.faringdontowncouncil.gov.uk 
Clerk: Sally Thurston  

 

 
Minutes of Full Faringdon Town Council (FTC) meeting  

held on Monday 10th October 2022 at 7:00pm  
in the Jubilee Room, Pump House, Faringdon 

 

Cllrs. present: Bentley (Chair) 

       Boulton 

     Burns     
    Finn 
     Martin 
     Smith 

                 Webb 
      Wise 
        Famakin (online, non-voting) 

      Morgan  (online, non-voting) 
      Thomas (online, non-voting) 

 
In Attendance:  Sally Thurston, Town Clerk 
      Margaret Nairne, Town Clerk’s Assistant 
      PC Alex Norris, TVP     
                            
1/10/22 Apologies for Absence 

Cllrs. Castle, Leniec and Swallow. Members agreed to a sabbatical until 31st 
December for Cllr. Swallow for personal reasons, who would not take part in 
council business during this period.  

 
2/10/22 Minutes of last Meeting – Monday 11th July 2022 

It was PROPOSED that the Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11th July 
2022 be SIGNED as a correct record. This was SECONDED and 
RESOLVED. 
 

3/10/22 Declarations of Interest & requests for dispensations  
 None 
 
4/10/22 Public Participation Time  
  None 
 
5/10/22 Reports from Outside Bodies  

Members NOTED a verbal report from PC Alex Norris from Thames Valley 
Police. PC Norris highlighted the following: 
- They are working on a series of intervention programmes with other 

services locally, specifically with reference to anti-social behaviour and 
drug problems and are always glad to hear about new relevant community 
groups they might refer people to or liaise with. 

- “Have Your Say” meeting in Faringdon Market Place at 10 a.m. on 
Tuesday 25th October.   

 

http://www.faringdontowncouncil.gov.uk/


 

 

 
 
 
 

 

6/10/22 County Councillor’s Report 
Members NOTED a report from Cllr Thomas.  
- From this report Cllr Thomas’s main focus will be on the cost-of-living 

crisis and looking at resources going towards ensuring that residents 
remain safe over the coming winter.  

- Gas boiler at new primary school: Cllr Thomas has submitted a 
supplementary question to OCC asking about what plans may be in place 
for retro-fitting a more sustainable heating system in the future.  

- FAZE building: Cllr Thomas met Cllr. Calum Miller, a Cabinet Member 
from OCC, and Cllr Thomas suggested that FTC could write to OCC about 
FAZE premises again and FTC’s desire to have use of the site.  

- Debris on highways: Cllr Thomas will contact Highways concerning debris 
left on side of roads, often following RTAs.  

- Speed Indicator Devices x 2: Cllr Thomas will check with Highways if they 
are working correctly 

- Graffiti on local signs: Cllr Thomas will investigate who to contact re 
removal of graffiti on local signs 

 
7/10/22 District Councillors’ Report  

Members received and NOTED a report from District Cllrs. Thomas and 
Grant. Cllr Thomas’s main focus will be related to the cost-of-living crisis and 
creating a leaflet to be delivered to all local residents listing contact 
information for local organisations e.g. Vale Community Hub, plus information 
on local Warm Spaces being offered.  

 

8/10/22 Chair’s Activity Report 
Members received and NOTED a verbal report from Cllr Bentley.  
- Cllr Bentley praised the excellent handling by all those involved of all the 

procedures and events that took place following the death of the Queen. 
- The Green Day was a success raising awareness of local and national 

initiatives related to the climate change challenge 
- Cllr Bentley attended a Conference on Excellence in Local Government 
- Cllr Bentley informed members of an inaugural group trip to our new twin-

town, Königstein, in Germany which was very successful.  
 
9/10/22 Reports from Committees and Working Parties 

a) Members NOTED minutes and reports from the following committee 
meetings, including decisions taken under delegated authority: 

b) Planning and Highways Committee: 25th July 2022  
c) Planning and Highways Committee: 30th August 2022  
d) Climate Change Working Party: 26th July 2022: Cllr Webb will Chair in 

Cllr Swallow’s absence 
e) Finance and Audit Committee: 5th September 2022  
f) Planning and Highways: 3rd October 2022  
g) Facilities Committee: 3rd October 2022  



 

 

h) Community and Partnerships Committee: 3rd October 2022  
 
10/10/22   Clerk’s Report & Schedule of Payments 

a) Members received the schedule of payments up to and including 22nd 
August 2022 

b) Members received the schedule of payments up to and including 25th 
September 2022.  

c) Members received the schedule of payments up to and including 10th 
October 2022  
It was PROPOSED by Cllr Wise that the payments be APPROVED. This 
was SECONDED by Cllr Bentley and RESOLVED. 

d) Members NOTED the Clerk’s external activity report to 7th October 2022 
  

11/10/22   Recommendations from the Finance and Audit Committee: 
a) Members approved the process to allocate Community Infrastructure Levy 

(CIL) and S106 funding Working Party Terms of Reference. PROPOSED, 
SECONDED and RESOLVED.  

 
b) Members approved a DRAFT CIL policy. PROPOSED, SECONDED by and 

RESOLVED.  
 

c) Members agreed to allocate £7,500 to install a Boules Court and improve 
Eagles Park. PROPOSED by Cllr Finn, SECONDED by Cllr Webb and 
RESOLVED.  

    
12/10/22 Police Station  

Members discussed the future of the Faringdon Police Station. The Clerk will 
draft letter to the Matthew Barber, Police and Crime Commissioner for the 
Thames Valley, in consultation with Cllr Bentley, on Council’s concern at 
proposal to close the Police Station on basis of the town’s growing population 
and proportional need and therefore potential under-policing, response times, 
parking spaces including specifically the 4x4 that belongs to the Faringdon 
Neighbourhood Team. Matthew Barber also to be asked to attend the 
Faringdon Town Meeting on Wednesday 16th November.  

 
13/10/22 Civility and Respect Pledge 

a) Members APPROVED a resolution to sign up to the civility and respect 
pledge. PROPOSED, SECONDED and RESOLVED with one abstention.   
b) Members agreed to personalise and approve the OALC recommended 
dignity at work policy: PROPOSED, SECONDED and RESOLVED  
c) Members NOTED the civility and respect newsletter  

 
14/10/22 External Auditor 

It was PROPOSED to reject an offer to opt out of using the nationally appointed 
external audit regime. This was SECONDED and RESOLVED.  
 
 

 
15/10/22 Councillor Recruitment 



 

 

Members considered councillor recruitment for the forthcoming elections in May 
2023 and looked at the recruitment initiatives from 2019. Members agreed that 
the Clerk should organise fresh recruitment postcards for the Town Meeting on 
November 16th. The postcards should include a few committee meeting dates 
that potential candidates could attend as taster sessions. The FTC website 
should also include information about becoming a Town Councillor with pointers 
to relevant information e.g. the different committee’s Terms of Reference. 

 
16/10/22 Gas Boilers and Faringdon’s New School  
 Members NOTED the responses received.  
 
17/10/22 The Volunteer 

The former Volunteer Public House is back on the market for sale and 
members discussed the possibility of purchase of the property by FTC partly 
or wholly for council use, and the pros and cons. It was PROPOPSED that  
the Clerk commission a formal feasibility study and options appraisal with 
potential costs prior to making a decision.  This was SECONDED and 
RESOLVED.  
 

18/10/22 Street Cleaning 
a) Members considered business rubbish in the town centre particularly the 

current problem being experienced by McColls with placing their refuse 
bins. It was PROPOPSED that the Clerk should contact OCC to find a 
solution to the problem. This was SECONDED and RESOLVED. 

b) Members received and considered a street cleaning report drafted by Cllr 
Webb, with improvement suggestions for VWHDC. It was PROPOSED 
that representation be made to the VWHDC Joint Scrutiny Committee on 
7th November on the basis of points made in Cllr Webb’s report.   This was 
SECONDED and RESOLVED. 
 

 
19/10/22 South Central Probation UPW Consultation Survey 

Members agreed that Clerk should respond. 
 
20/10/22 VoWHDC Draft Diversity and Inclusion Strategy Consultation 

Consultation has expired so no action. 
 
21/10/22 Items for information only 

None 
 
22/10/22 Correspondence  

Members NOTED a list of correspondence circulated to them up to and 
including 7th October 2022  

 
23/10/22 Action list 

Members NOTED the update. 
 
24/10/22 Agenda Items for the next meeting to be held on 7th November 2022 

Should be forwarded to Clerk by Friday 28th October 2022.  
 



 

 

Meeting closed at:  9.17 pm 


